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*Note, all the children are aged ~11-14, so early adolescents. 

PANEL 1

Close up of Nico, playing "the game": Think Game Boy meets
smartphone for the console. We are in a classroom, and Nico is
hunched over his desk. We don't see his face properly here. The
screen of the console emanates light. 

PANEL 2

Pull back, so we see that we are in fact in a class room. Nico
is sitting in the back row, playing the game. On the rows next
to him are Eric and Lana, and they are leaning over to peek at
what Nico is playing. 

1. Lana: What are you playing Nico?

PANEL 3

Nico looks up from the game and he states with the glee of a
child who has the best secrets. Nico is that kid who always has
some sort of a plot going on, mischievous and popular, I'm sure
you know the type. 

2. Nico: Only the best game ever. The Legends of Yonder.

PANEL 4

Eric, looking absolutely wide-eyed by this revelation.

3. Eric: But it's not supposed to be out until next month!

PANEL 5

Pull back again, Nico is inviting the others to come close, his
arms reaching over Eric and Lana's shoulders as they huddle
around his desk. 

4. Nico: Eric. Lana. I'm not supposed to tell, but my uncle
works for the company. And I can get you all the game early... 
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PANEL 1

Close up of Lana breaking a piggy bank, coins and small notes
spilling out onto her room's floor. 

*This could be two panels (Piggy bank intact-Breaking) just as
well, creating a first row of three panels*

1. Caption, Nico, continued: Just bring me cash. 

PANEL 2

Lana, counting her money carefully on the floor, amongst the
broken pieces from the piggy bank. 

PANEL 3

Wide panel. 

Eric, on his knees in front of his parents, begging theatrically
for some extra allowance. His mother looks towards the father,
who sighs. 

2. Eric: Please, please, please!

3. Father: It's just a game right? 

PANEL 4

Wide panel, school hallway. 

Nico is standing in the hallway, handing out games in exchange
for the money. A line has already formed, with many children
eager to get their hands on the game. 

PANEL 5

Inset panel. 

A close up of the exchange as Nico hands out a game box for
~$30. The game box is a rectangular cardboard box with a very
simple cover art of "The Legends of Yonder" and a "NOT FOR
SALE"-sticker in a corner. 
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PANEL 1

We jump forward a month or so in time, through the glory days of
summer. We are on a sidewalk in this small town. On the
sidewalk, Eric & Lana sit side-by-side, playing their games and
peeking at each other's screens. Around them we see sort of a
time-lapse of the summer gone by- traces of Eric & Lana, and
other children, sitting, walking, but always playing the game.
The game has been the hit of the summer. 

1. Eric: Okay, it's been a long summer but finally, time to
battle!

PANEL 2

Lana mimics that she is wielding a sword while holding the game
in one hand. 

2. Lana: I wield the Sword of Yonder!

PANEL 3

Eric responds by holding the game like a massive shield. 

3. Eric: And I the Talwart Shield of Bastion! 

PANEL 4

Eric and Lana together, arms & games raised to the sky. 

4. Eric & Lana: We are champions!

PANEL 5

Eric & Lana, they look elated but there's also a hint of that
bittersweet feeling when you achieve something you've worked
for, and now it's done. 

5. Lana: Did we just beat the game? 

PANEL 6

Eric is getting on his bike, excited again. 
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6. Eric: Let's go tell the others! 
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PANEL 1

The group of children, huddled together on a yard. The whole
gang is here, but Lana and Eric are talking to them. 

1. Lana: The game was awesome! 

2. Eric: But who wants to go play soccer?  

PANEL 2

Nico, in his regular mischievous way. He wants to keep the game
going, by any means necessary, it gives him power in the group. 

3. Nico: Oh, but we haven't found the secret area yet!

PANEL 3

One of the boys in the group, a bit nerdy looking one, is
holding a strategy guide and the game. The guide is already
looking like it has gone through a lot. 

4. Boy: My official strategy guide says that there's no secret
area!

PANEL 4

Nico is talking with his hands, almost shushing the group, again
inviting them to hear. 

5. Nico: I overheard my uncle talking about it. To find it, you
need to be in the dark woods, but not just in the game! 

PANEL 5

Wide panel. The group of children ~8-10 of them, march with
determination through the street, arms and games raised to the
air as they chant with glee.

6. All the children: GLITCH HUNT!
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PANEL 1

In the thick of the forest, Eric is starting to get worried.
They've been here a while, and maybe they are lost. 

1. Eric: We should go back, I don't think it's working. 

PANEL 2

Nico, looking at his game and leading on. 

2. Nico: No, I think I've got it! 

PANEL 3

Wide panel. It's night, and we are at the edge of the forest,
looking in. A few bikes of the children are left at the clearing
right at the edge, laying in the grass and leaning against the
trees. But otherwise its dark, deep and mysterious. 

PANEL 4

Lana, terrified of something, she screams.

3. Lana: Help! 

PANEL 5

A shot of the dark forest. There's a faint white line in the
middle, like a game screen whiting out with a flatline. We might
see the shadows or outlines of the children as dark forms. 

PANEL 6

A single game console lies on the forest ground, and on the
screen it says, in pixelated text: GAME OVER
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PANEL 1

A newspaper floats in the air. 
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*Here you can choose, whether to just have the newspaper in
empty white space, or if you want to do a more detailed
background work. There are  many cool things you could do here
that sequence into panel 2.  

PANEL 2

The newspaper has wrapped around a wooden electric post. We can
read the following headline, and see a picture of Eric & Lana on
the front page. 

STILL MISSING

THE GAME BOYS

*PICTURE*

WEEKS OF GRIEF FOR THE COMMUNITY

PANEL 3

Largest panel on the page. The empty home street of the
children, dead of all play and laughter. The summer has gone
with the children. Missing children posters are everywhere. On a
single solitary bench, a sad father sits looking lonely. 

THE END


